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Pastor’s Page 

The theme of the Easter season is new life, 

resurrection life, eternal life! Over the past 

several months the staff and church council of 

Zion have been learning about how we might 

enliven our congregation through a mindset of 

faith formation for all ages. This will breathe 

new life into our Christian education programs, 

our worship, and the ways we serve the world 

together. Our faith is always being formed as 

we grow in intellect and experience, and as a 

congregation we are called to support and 

encourage one another in this baptismal life. 

We are working with Milestones Ministry, an 

organization that develops and provides 

Christian resources for faith formation to be 

used by congregations and in daily life. These 

resources are based on their Five Principles of 

Faith Formation*: 

1. Faith is formed by the power of the 
Holy Spirit through personal, trusted 
relationships – often in our own homes. 

2. The church is a living partnership 
between the ministry of the 
congregation and ministry of the home. 

3. Where Christ is present in faith, the 
home is church, too! 

4. Faith is caught more than it is taught. 
5. If we want Christian children and youth, 

we need Christian adults who practice 
the faith with them. 

In the coming months, I will write about each of 

these principles in more detail, but as you can 

see, there is a strong emphasis on living out our 

faith in and beyond our life together at church. 

Our Taking Faith Home bulletin inserts are just 

one of the resources we have started to use 

here at Zion to encourage worshipers to pay 

attention to the ways our faith in Jesus Christ 

breathes into every aspect of our lives.  

Life with Christ is always about new life, new 

opportunities, new ways of looking at and 

interacting with the world around us. Our 

prayer is that this congregation can serve as a 

place to hear God’s word with people who 

embody God’s love for us so that we can go out 

into the world and breathe new life in the 

places we live every day. 

Come explore the joy of this new life with us! 

Pastor Lynne  

*For more information about Milestones 

Ministry check out their website: 

www.milestonesministry.org  

 

Pastor Lynne will be out of town for the annual 

Montana Synod Pastor’s Conference, April 2-6. 

For pastoral care, please contact the church 

office, 538-5082, or Lay Pastoral Associate, 

Roger Woltermann, 535-8851. 
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At the last church council meeting, Scot Solberg presented a new outreach program, Love INC, that will soon 

launch here in Lewistown. Their outreach is based on a relational ministry method. By connecting unique 

talents across churches, Love INC offers a hand up for those in our community that need a lift to get back on 

their feet. Scot explained this concept well by describing how Love INC will build a relationship with those 

requesting support and study the root of the problem. The desired outcome is connecting individuals with 

real solutions that will eliminate the burden rather than delay a reoccurrence. This might be as simple as 

helping install new windows to manage utility bills or more complex where a relationship difficulty needs to 

be addressed. 

This program carries a simple and powerful mission, “To mobilize local churches to transform lives and 

communities in the Name of Christ.” You will notice the last 5 words of the mission also connect with the 

acronym in the second part of their name, INC, In the Name of Christ. Currently, they are searching for an 

executive director that will be key in building the relationships with those in need and connecting them with 

the most effective resources. They have a formal partnership with 4 churches in Lewistown. A 5th church 

partnership and having an executive director on the roster will complete their startup process.   

Love INC is requesting our partnership. A statement of understanding is available for our members to review 

and contemplate. There is a list of nine commitment items including: refer requests for help to the Love INC 

Clearinghouse, organize members to serve by using their gifts and abilities, and participate in the financial 

support of Love INC. The financial commitment that Scot sketched is reasonable, especially considering the 

expected effectiveness of this outreach. Please contact a council member, Pastor Lynne or Scot Solberg with 

any questions or comments as we reflect on our potential role with Love INC. 

 

 

 
  

Stewardship Task Force Survey 

 To connect with and thus better serve the congregation, the Stewardship Task Force has put together a short survey 

which emphasizes ways we can better serve the church and its members.  The survey will be available during the entire 

month of April in several forms.  If you are inclined to take the survey on your computer or mobile device a link is 

provided for you below.  Simply enter the address into the address bar of your internet browser and you will be taken 

directly to the survey.  Or if you would rather do it the old-fashioned way, paper copies will be provided during church 

services, look in the pews for blue envelopes or ask the ushers for a copy.  They can be completed and returned to the 

ushers after service or given to a member of the Stewardship Task Force.  At the end of April, the results will be 

compiled, and an action plan will be created.  If you have any questions regarding the survey, or need a copy please see 

a Stewardship Task Force member: Pastor Lynne, Tanner Hoversland, Christy Rogers, Diane Lutz, Kevin Myhre, Cheri 

Quigley, or Lana Papp.  Thank you for your assistance and we look forward to sharing the results with you later in the 

year.   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6CDGLSC 

 

Love, INC. 
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BIBLE CAMP 
Donõt forget to get signed up for summer Bible camp and then let us know when and where you are 

going.  Brochures are available at church or check out Flathead or Christikon Bible camps online.  

Be sure t o check out Family Camp options.  Scholarships (up to $250) are available to help cover 

cost!  

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
VBS is scheduled for mornings of June 4 -6 & two sessions on the 7 th.  We will 

need lots of volunteers .  If you are interested in getting plugged in to help  

talk to Falan or Kris.  

 

DRUG ASSEMBLY 
I attended the drug use assembly last week at the high school.  Please talk to your kids and grandkids about 

these issues and ask them what they thought of the presentation.   Jr & Sr. High students and other attendees 

witnessed videos of a guy taŦĜƖô ĊĜȡ Ŵ"ȡȺ bȉ±"ȺĊ "íȺ±ȉ "Ɩ Ƶ{ ƶí Ċ±ȉƶĜƖ ̑ " ôɔʲ Ⱥ"ŦĜƖô " ̄b"|̅ ĊĜȺ ʞĊĜŴ± íȉĜ±Ɩ|ȡ 

stood by laughing and videoing.   Pictures of before and after getting addicted and lots of scary statistics were 

Ǻȉ±ȡ±ƖȺ±| ȡĊƶʞĜƖô ĊĜôĊ "bɔȡ± ƶí Ⱥ"ŦĜƖô ƶȺĊ±ȉ Ǻ±ƶǺŴ±̃ȡ ǺĜŴŴs, vaping, Marijuana, and stuff that is marketed to 

ŦĜ|ȡˮ bɔȺ ĜȡƖ̃Ⱥ lŴƶȡ± Ⱥƶ ȡ"í± ˱ ˱ ˱  {ƶƖ̃Ⱥ "ȡȡɔƌ± ʲƶɔȉ ŦĜ|ȡ "ȉ±Ɩ̃Ⱥ ƌ"ŦĜƖô lĊƶĜl±ȡ Ⱥƶ Ⱥȉʲ ȺĊĜȡ ȡȺɔíí˱  ȹ!ųť Ⱥƶ ȺĊ±ƌ 

and dispose of unused prescriptions at the police station.   
 

Rock & Worship Roadshow:  Falan, Cameryn and Cheyenne Aanenson together with Kari, Bjorn and I 

traveled to Spokane, stayed, worshiped and attended Sunday School at St. Luke’s Lutheran church and heard several Christian bands 

in the Spokane Arena.  It was a great trip!  In the middle of the concert, Bjorn looked at me and shouted “This is AWESOME!!!”   
  

I am planning to resign from this position after the trip to Nashville with the high school kids this summer.  We are 

planning on moving to Dickinson, ND in August.   Itõs been lots of fun and we will miss our extended family at Zion.  

Thanks to you all for the love youõve shown to my family and your continual support of the many different ministry areas 

of our church.     

Kris Pederson 

 

A New Evangelism Committee has been formed at Zion 

The Members are: 

WƻŘȅ ŘΩ!ǳǘǊŜƳƻƴǘΣ Wƻƴ DƻǊŘƻn, Chris Cooler, Sandy Fox, Vicki Minzel, Dani Buehler, and Katie Wirtzberger. 

We are looking for ideas to bring more members to the church.  If anyone has any ideas please let one of us know! 



 
The Zion Lutheran Church Council will be hosting an hour of food and fellowship on Easter  

Sunday, April 1, between the two church services.  Breakfast breads and rolls, fresh fruit,  

juice and coffee will be available in the Fellowship Hall downstairs to all church attendees  

to celebrate this special day together before or after church services.  Please join us. 

 

Stephen Ministry 
Stephen Ministry, Christian lay caring ministry for those in need, is a vital part of our congregationõs 

mission.  On May 6, 2018 we will commission  

Teresa Stokken  

Jim Fredrickson  

Lana Papp  

DeeAnn Buehler  

Emily Standley  

Annette Fje ldheim  

Logan Standley  

Join in the celebration!  Come pray for and show your support for this caring ministry and these gifted 

people whom God has called and equipped for this important role in our congregation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Communion Instruction for Children & Youth 

Communion Instruction for Children & Youth 

One of the commitments parents make at their child’s baptism is to provide for the hearing of the word of God and 

sharing in the Lord’s Supper. It is the practice of this congregation to have parents determine the age at which their 

child is ready to receive Holy Communion. Readiness is not so much about their intellectual understanding as it is their 

ability to recognize that this is one of the means by which believers encounter the living Christ and receive God’s 

forgiveness. 

To that end we will be providing Communion instruction for elementary aged children on Wednesday, April 11 

following the Wednesday worship service, approximately 6:45 p.m. Families who are interested in this instruction will 

need to pick up a Communion instruction booklet prior to this date to read together. Pastor Lynne will meet with the 

child and one or both parents on April 11th to complete the instruction and answer any questions that arise from the 

reading. 

If that date and time do not work for your family, contact Pastor Lynne to make other arrangements, 538-5082. 

 

 

 

EASTER BREAKFAST 
 



The mission of Special Olympics is: 
    We strive each year to reach our goal of all athletes having yearlong competition, healthy lifestyles and physical 
activities. 
  
It takes over $15,000 to support the athletes of Central Montana every year.  The Central Montana 
Eagles team competes in local area games in April, then many go to the State Summer Games in 
May.  In November the team competes in the State Basketball tournament.  Approximately 30 athletes 
from Central Montana, including Lewistown, Hobson, Harlowton and Rygate participate and complete 
in Special Olympic events each year. 
  
To contribute to the good work of Special Olympics , submit your check or online gift to Zion Lutheran, 

designated òSpecial Olympics .ó 

 

SPECIAL OLYMPICS 
 

CARING MINISTRY ANNUAL DINNER 
 

Caring Ministry is hosting its annual dinner for Snowy Mountain Industries clients on 

Friday, April 20th, at 6pm. 

Anyone from the congregation is welcome to attend, eat dinner and visit with the 

clients.  If you would like to come, please call Lana, 538-5082 and make a reservation. 

 

  

Newsletter Info! 
 

If you have any information that you 
would like included in the April 

Newsletter please have it emailed or 
dropped off at the church office by 

Monday, April 16th 
 

Emails can be sent to: 

kwirtzberger@gmail.com 
 

Social Concern of the Month:   

We Need Your  

Email Addresses! 
 

We have been  sending out weekly E -Mail 

Blasts!  This is a great way for you to stay 

informed on different church events and 

weekly news.  

 

If we do not  have your email  address  please 

call the church office at 535 -5082  

or  

email Katie at kwirtzberger@gmail.com  
 



FIND US ON FACEBOOK! 
https://www.facebook.com/Zion-Lutheran-Church-Lewistown-806871219346511/ 
 

Do you do Social Media? 

 

 

 

ZION  

THANK YOU!!!  
Dear Zion Lutheran Church,  

Thank you so much for your amazing gifts ($865) for our new ADA cabin complex. We are excited to be 

able to welcome all of Godõs children to this ministry of your church. We pray you will join us for an event 

soon! Thank you for letting me visit Zion!   

God bless you all, 

Margie Fiedler  

Executive Director  
Flathead Lutheran Bible Camp 
 

A COLYTE SCHEDULE  

4/1 /18 Ɗ 8:00 Ɗ Matthew Golik  

4/1/18 - 10:00 Ɗ Brooke Weinheimer  

4/ 8/18  Ɗ Kaitlyn Fryer  

4/15 /18 Ɗ Jake Simac  

4/22 /18 Ɗ Andrew Sura  

4/29 /18 Ɗ Bergin Larson  

 

APRIL  SERVANT SCHEDULE  
USHERS   GREETERS   LECTORS   COMM. ASSISTANTS  

4/8/18 – Roger Woltermann 4/8 – Jayson & Debby Shobe 4/8 – Becky Woltermann 4/8 – Vickey Cowen 

4/15/18 – Kent Yunker  4/15 – Pat Carroll  4/15 – Starla Solberg  4/15 – Nina Yunker 

4/22/18 – Vicki Minzel   4/22 – Emilie Pietz  4/22 – Laurie Bentley  4/22 – Emilie Pietz 

4/29/18 – Stan Olson  4/29 – Kay Golik  4/29 – Phil Koterba  4/29 – Lana Papp 

APRIL 
 

EASTER SUNDAY SERVANT SCHEDULE 

8:00am Service 

Ushers ï Foss Wilson and Bob Giese 

Greeters ï Bill and Vickey Cowen 

Lector ï  

Communion Assistant ï  

 

10:00am Service 

Usher ï Scott Lutz 

Greeter ï  

Lectors ï Logan and Emily Standley 

Communion Assistant ï  

 
 


